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Dear family,

December has come and gone, bringing an end to a very tumultuous yet fruitful year of 2021. As we say
hello to a new year, please take a look at some of the activities from this past month. We are grateful we
could end the year on a strong note and with hope and inspiration for the new year.

2-Day Divine Principle Seminar By Pastor Joe Young

Pastor Joe Young from the South Miami Family Church gave a great 2-Day Divine Principle seminar at
the beginning of the month. It was very well attended and we received so much positive feedback from
the participants. We are grateful to Pastor Joe for giving this workshop and for all those that participated.
All the talks were recorded and are available here.

Christmas Party

We finished our year with our annual Christmas Party. Santa came to give gifts to all the children. The
baking contest had some amazing entries, and we had some really cool gift-making activities. Thank you
to all the volunteers for making our annual Christmas celebration a success. See more photos here...




Carp Center Move-In

Our young adult CARP members officially moved in this month, and months of renovations and
preparations. We will continue to support these young adults and hope and pray for their growth and
success.

Interreligious Sharing In Grand Junction

The latest interreligious sharing was held at the Heart of Junction Church on December 29. Participating
were representatives of the Bah'ai and Unificationist faiths, as well as the Episcopalian and Baptist
Christian denominations. The topic was, "What is Evil, Where did it Come From, and How Does it
Manifest in the World?" Each representative shared for 10 minutes and gained a deeper understanding
and perspective on this important topic.

Continued Renovations And Improvements

As we wrapped up work on the new CARP Center, we began work on the basement unit directly
underneath. There is a huge amount of work to be done there. Already, many people have been helping
with demolition work and hauling trash and bringing in new cabinets, etc. We are grateful for all the help
and look forward to making this a great space for the Hyojeong Fundraising Team.



We wrapped up our latest Vision Series this month and ended the year with a special guest message by
Roger Fuehrer. We hope that you found this series to be meaningful and understand the vision for our
community. If you missed any of them, you can find them all on our Facebook page and Youtube
channel. For quick reference, this month's recordings are below.

Vision Series: Building a Culture of Stewardship

Vision Series: Culture of Stewardship

Vision Series: Culture of Inheritance

Jesus, Family, and Why Christmas? (Only Audio)




